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We are well aware of the condition the economy is under these days. We’ve heard about it in the news, read about it in the paper, and have even witnessed firsthand, businesses that have been running for as long as we can remember, close their doors for good. So it should come as no surprise to us that Governor Arnold Schwarznegger has proposed the idea of cutting the school year back five days, making our regular 180 day schedule only 175 days.

 
The reason for the elimination of these five school days? That’s right, money. California schools are funded based on the daily attendance of their students, bringing in anywhere from $4,000 to $6,000 per student each year. Cutting back the school year to 175 days would be saving the state nearly $1.1 billion. However, there is an alternative solution to save the state money as far as schools are concerned: instead of shortening the year, school districts would have to cut out five days’ worth of funding from their budgets – meaning a loss in school programs, activities, and staff.  


As far as students are concerned, it seems not many are even aware of the solutions the governor and state are putting forward.  Once told about what exactly the week cut was, students had varying reactions.  “I wouldn’t mind an extra week off to enjoy my sun-bathing time in the summer,” says a junior at Liberty, Daniel Mai, who favors the loss of five school days.  On the opposite end of the spectrum, Stacy Hamby, junior and president of the Future Farmers of America club, disagreed with the proposed solution:  “I don’t understand how taking out such a small amount of time will provide enough of an effect that the state feels okay with taking away from our education.”

 
Removing what would seem like five simple days from our school calendar would actually have a great impact on classes on the Liberty campus, especially with the new A/B schedule for the 2009-10 school year. That’s even less time in AP classes and fewer opportunities for teachers to prepare their students for exams, which in turn would increase the tension put on students to increase their test scores.


Whether or not this proposition will follow through has yet to be decided. Clearly, all of the effects and possible outcomes of this change must still be fully thought out before the state comes to a final conclusion on this highly disputed issue.

